
Dear safer Croydon,  
 
I am writing on behalf of Bensham Manor, Thornton Heath and West Thornton Safer 
Neighbourhood teams. We all work in collaboration and the exclusion of half of 
Grangewood Park from the wider PSPO will affect other areas.  
 
There has been historic reports of ASB in the park, where by park benches have been set 
alight and general Anti-social behaviour within the park. 
 
From a policing perspective to only cover half of the park in the PSPO would be counter 
intuitive. The issue being is not knowing where the boundary is in the park, which could 
displace the problem within the park. This would make it very difficult to enforce the PSPO 
with in the park.  
 
Kind regards  
 
 

 

Thornton Heath Safer Neighbourhood Team 
Metropolitan Police Service 
 
Address Croydon Custody Police Station, 1st floor | CR0 2XP | South Area 

 

 
 
 
 
 


